
 

 

 

No.F-2/2024                                            21st October 2024 

 

F.Y. B.Tech. Admissions 2024-25 
 

Vacancy Round 
 

(Open & GCLM Categories) 
 

 

This is in continuation to our notice dated 16th October 2024, in connection with the vacancy round, 

which is to be held on 22nd October 2024. All the interested candidates (whose name figure in the 

merit lists) are required to note that the schedule of the said vacancy round is being revised. The 

revised timing will 02.30 p.m., instead of 10.30 a.m. as announced earlier. Accordingly, candidates 

are required to report to the college at 02.00 p.m. in the conference room, 1st floor. 
 

Following is the vacancy position as it exists in various programs as on 21th October 2024. 
 

B.Tech Programs 
Vacant Seats              

 Open GCLM 

Mechanical Engineering 1 1 

Artificial Intelligence and Machine Learning 1 -- 

 

The internal vacancies arising out of cancellations (due to upward movement), if any, during the 

round will also be filled in this round itself. 
 

Please note: Further, at any point in time (till 04.00 p.m.) during this round, if a vacancy in any 

of the branches (all 8 branches run by the college) arise, the same will be given to the students, 

who are personally present on the spot, in the order of merit. Candidates may plan to come 

accordingly till 04.00 p.m. and be present in the college premises at designated sitting area. If the 

candidate is not present on the spot, no request for reconsideration will be entertained later, due 

to paucity of time. 
 

Candidates are advised to keep all the documents/retention letter ready (originals + two 

photocopies) along with the Demand Draft/Pay Order of Rs. 2,21,125/- drawn in favour of 

“Dwarkadas J. Sanghvi College of Engineering”, payable at Mumbai, while reporting for 

admission. Also, please note that the candidate, who secures admission in this round will 

necessarily have to pay Rs. 1,000/- as seat acceptance fees to the State CET Cell on their portal 

(online), if not already paid. 
 

Important: Interested candidates are also requested to look for any admission related notice (for 

the vacant seats and subsequent admissions that may happen on 23rd October 2024, i.e., the Cut-

off date of admissions), on the website from time to time. Notice may be put up on 22/10/2024 

itself or on 23/10/2024 till 04.00 p.m. 
 

Best wishes! 
 

 

 

 

 

Dr. Hari Vasudevan 

                (Principal) 

 

 

 

 

 


